
INT. HIGH SCHOOL CLASSROOM – DAY1 1

A WEIRD FLICKERING WHITE LIGHT strobes the screen, 
accompanied by PROJECTOR NOISE and an OFFSCREEN CONTROL 
VOICE.

CONTROL VOICE
5...4...3...2...1...detonate!

The light becomes brighter as we pan over to

MARTY MCFLY, 17, a good looking kid wearing Porsche mirrored 
sunglasses. The mirrored lenses reflect the MUSHROOM CLOUD of 
an ATOMIC EXPLOSION.

THE RED HOT OPENING MUSIC KICKS IN; MAIN TITLES BEGIN.

Marty starts bopping along to the rock and roll: he's plugged 
into a WALKMAN STEREO.

We are in a contemporary HIGH SCHOOL CLASSROOM where 30-odd 
STUDENTS are watching a 16mm documentary about nuclear tests 
of the 1950's.

SERIES OF SHOTS — MAIN TITLE SEQUENCE

BORED STUDENTS watch the black and white movie. Only MARTY is 
enjoying himself as he listens to his stereo. MARTY'S FOOT 
taps in time to the music.

The teacher, MRS. WOODS, 45, looks around the classroom, 
making sure the students are paying attention. She has her 
“Classroom Planner” in hand.

The DOCUMENTARY depicts preparations for another atomic test, 
noting that as many as 20 were done per year in the 1950's. 
Footage shows how tract houses were constructed and peopled 
with mannequins to measure the effects of radiation.

MARTY continues bopping along.

MRS. WOODS notices the one head in the classroom bobbing. 
MARTY'S FOOT continues tapping in time. Now a PAIR OF WOMAN 
'S SHOES step into FRAME.

MRS. WOODS is standing next to Marty, arms crossed, staring 
at him. But Marty is oblivious to her.

SUZY PARKER, 17, an attractive girl, looks over at the 
situation in horror.



Mrs. Woods waves her hand in front of Marty's sunglasses. No 
reaction.

Suzy turns her head — she can't bear to watch.

Mrs. Woods gently removes Marty's sunglasses. His eyes are 
closed.

Now Marty opens his eyes. He looks up at Mrs. W oods and 
smiles weakly.

Mrs. Woods does not smile back. She rips the headphones off — 
the MUSIC abruptly stops.

MRS. WOODS
Mr. McFly: detention!


